The State of New Hampshire

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL SERVICES

Robert R. Scott, Commissioner

February 12, 2018

Letter of Closure
For

Letter of Deficiency

Ms. April Talon

Town Engineer

Town of Durham

100 Stone Quarry Drive
Durham, NH 03824

RE: Mill Pond Dam #D071003 in Durham
Letter of Deficiency (LOD) DAM #D071003
Issued on December 10, 2002

Dear Ms. Talon:

Based on a file review and a scheduled inspection conducted on December 8, 2017, of the above
referenced dam, the New Hampshire Department of Environmental Services, Dam Bureau (NHDES) has
determined that full compliance has not been achieved for the above referenced LOD. The December
2002 LOD has been officially closed. Please refer to the new LOD #18-010 enclosed that incorporates
any outstanding deficiencies as they relate to the December 2010 LOD, as well as any new deficiencies
that were found as the result of this most recent file review and site assessment.

If you have any questions or comments, please contact Corey Clark, P.E. at 271-7507 or me at
271-3406, or write to the Water Division at the address listed below.

Sincerely,

Steve N. Doycn,{’y.é @2/\

Administrator ‘
Dam Safety & Inspection Section

Enclosure: Copy of December 10, 2002 LOD
cc;: NHDES Legal Unit

SND\CJC\was\s:\WD-Dam\damfiles\D071003\LOD\20180212 D071003 2002LODCLOSURE.docs
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